
 

December 12, 2023 
 
VIA E-MAIL  
DELIVERY RECEIPT REQUESTED 

Rex Barbee, City Manager 
City of Salem, Illinois 
101 South Broadway 
Salem, Illinois 62881 
Email:  ctymgr@salemil.us  
 
Dear Rex Barbee: 
 
I have enclosed a file-stamped Consent Agreement and Final Order (CAFO) which resolves In the 
Matter of Salem Water Treatment Plant, docket no. CAA-05-2024-0011.  As indicated by the filing 
stamp on its first page, we filed the CAFO with the Regional Hearing Clerk on December 12, 2023. 
 
On November 13, 2023, Salem Water Treatment Plant paid the civil penalty by cashier’s check. 
 
Please direct any questions regarding this case to Mark Koller, Associate Regional Counsel, 
(312) 353-2591. 
 

Sincerely, 

Juliane Grange 
Regional Hearing Clerk 

 
 
 
cc: Ann Coyle, Regional Judicial Officer/via electronic mail Coyle.Ann@epa.gov  

Charles Hall/via electronic mail Hall.Charles@epa.gov  
Mark Koller/via electronic mail Koller.Mark@epa.gov  
Kent Mohr/via electronic mail Kent.Mohr@illinois.gov 
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